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This Acceptable Use Policy sets out the terms 

under which Clients may access our Services and 

applies as soon as Clients access and/or use 

Western Bid. Please check the User Agreement for 

the meaning of the defined words. 

 

You may use our Services only for lawful purposes. 

You may not use our Services: 

 

 in any way that breaches any applicable 

local, national, or international law or 

regulation, or causes Western Bid to breach 

any applicable law or regulation; violate any 

law, statute, ordinance or regulation 

 

 in any way that is unlawful or fraudulent, or 

has any unlawful or fraudulent purpose or 

effect; 

 

 for the purpose of harming or attempting to 

harm minors in any way; 

 

 for anything that is abusive, harmful, or 

does not comply with our content standards; 

 

 for any unsolicited or unauthorized 

advertising, promotional material, or any 

other form of spam; 

 

https://westernbid.link/western-bid-in-english/wbuseragreement.pdf


 to deal in harmful programs such as viruses, 

spyware, or similar computer code designed to 

adversely affect the operation of any 

computer software or hardware; 

 

 in any way that would locally or 

internationally evade any applicable taxes or 

facilitate tax evasion. 

 

Before utilizing Western Bid as your authorize 

online retailer(as defined in the User Agreement) 

by offering products via Western Bid system, you 

have to make sure Western Bid allows the sale of 

such products. Below is a non -exhaustive list of 

prohibited and restricted items. Please, also 

refer to our guidelines prior to selling product 

via Western Bid’s system. Clients also need to 

make sure that the sale of their products complies 

with all applicable laws and regulations. 
 
I. GENERAL GUIDELINES 
 
1. Our policies are often based on U.S. laws. 

Please, make sure you confirm that you are selling 

an item in conformance with your country’s, 

state’s, or province’s laws prior to using our 

Services. Clients are responsible for making sure 

their transactions are lawful in both the country 

of the Client and the country of the buyer. We 

strongly encourage all sellers to learn about the 

laws of their own country as well as the countries 

where they plan to do business. 
 

2. Compliance with U.S. federal and state laws 

is required. This also means that Sellers are 

responsible for reporting and payment of any and 

all sales taxes. Furthermore, this means that the 

Sellers are responsible for any and all import and 

export duties as well as any other customs 

compliance requirements. 
 

3. Sellers are prohibited from selling items 

that would violate any intellectual property 

laws, whether in the United States or any other 

country. Western Bid is committed to providing a 

safer place to buy and sell products, as well as 

protecting intellectual property rights. Using 

intellectual property, such as copyrighted 



material and trademarks, in an unlawful way is 

considered infringement, which is against the 

law and Western Bid’s User Agreement. 
 

 

4. Sellers may only use accurate and legally-

compliant descriptions of the product. As a 

seller, you're ultimately responsible for the 

legality of any item you offer for sale on 

Western Bid and the listing describing that 

item. 

 

 

5. Sellers must comply with User Agreement while 

using Western Bid’s Services. 

 

6. The list of prohibited and restricted items 

below covers things that Sellers cannot sell 

while using Western Bid’s Services. 

 

 

 
II. CLIENT REGISTRATION PROCEDURE REQUIREMENTS 

 

Western Bid Acceptable Use Policy set forth the 

following requirements applied to all Western 

Bid’ new clients in order to verify that Western 

Bid’s Services are used properly: 

 

1. In order to start using Western Bid services 
and platforms all new Western Bid Clients 

have to be registered on Western Bid 

website. During the registration process a 

new Client must provide the following 

information: 

a. First and Last Name 
b. Date of Birth 
c. Current residential address 
d. Email address 
e. Cell phone number 
f. Individual or Business Tax ID 

2. Western Bid requires new Clients to upload 
the following documents: 

a. Copy of Photo ID (passport or DL) 
b. Proof of address 
c. Signed and scanned Acknowledgement of 

User Agreement Form 



d. Digital catalog or link to a web 

catalog of products (for Vendors and 

Suppliers) 

3. Western Bid requires all new Clients to: 
a. Confirm email address by clicking on 

CONFIRM link in email sent by Western 

Bid after the registration 

b. Confirm cell phone number by replying 

to a text message or by answering voice 

call from Western Bid operator 

c. Schedule a video-call via Viber, 

Telegram, FaceTime or WhatsApp 

messenger connected to Client’s phone. 

During the video-call the Client must 

demonstrate Client’s ID and samples of 

the products that will be offered for 

sale through Western Bid platform as 

well as to answer an interview 

questions from Western Bid Security 

team manager. 

d. Ship the sample of products to Western 
Bid to the address provided by Western 

Bid in order for us to verify the 

quality of the product and ship-from 

address of the Client. 

 

Western Bid do not accept Client registrations 

from residents of Cuba, Crimea, Russian 

Federation, Republic of Belarus, LUHANSK 

(including Luhansk region), DONETSK (including 

Donetsk region),  North Korea (Democratic 

People's Republic of Korea , DPRK or DPR Korea), 

Iraq, Iran, Afghanistan, Burma, Myanmar, Somalia, 

Zimbabwe, Yemen, Sudan, Libya, Lebanon and Syria. 

 

 

III. PROHIBITED ITEMS LIST 

 

The following products and services cannot be 

sold through Western Bid: 
 

 АNY products produced in Cuba, North Korea 
(Democratic People's Republic of Korea ,DPRK 
or DPR Korea), Iraq, Iran, Afghanistan, 
Burma, Myanmar, Somalia, Zimbabwe, Yemen, 
Sudan, Libya, Lebanon (Lebanon) and Syria 
(Syria) or shipped from these locations. 

 
 ANY MEDICAL and wellness products and 

MEDICINES for people and animals, including 



drugs, dietary or nootropic supplements, 
vitamins, pills, preparations for intravenous 
injection, preparations for external use, 
ointments, creams, soaps (liquid and solid), 
lotions, products for baths and phytotherapy 
(tea), cannabis and CBD products, any other 
products related to legal marijuana trade; 
anabolic steroids and peptides; any equipment, 
product, or material which is intended for 
making, using, or concealing drugs; 
nutraceuticals, pseudo-pharmaceuticals, and 
other products which make unreasonable health 
claims not approved or verified by the 
applicable regulatory body; online 
pharmacies; prescription-only pharmaceutical 
drugs; 

 
 ANY FOOD PRODUCTS for people and animals, 

including food additives, alcoholic and any 
other drinks, dietary supplements, etc. 

 
 Checks and other payments from affiliate 

programs, gift cards, certificates, bank 
checks, money orders, travel checks, bank 
cards (including expired), as well as any 
payment instruments. 

 
 ANY ADVERTISING AND SERVICES, that is, 

everything that is not a commodity, including 
club membership, online training, information 
about working at home, employment services, 
rental services, SEO and SMM services, work 
contracts, consulting services, designer 
services, sales of advertising space and 
freelancing. 

 
 ANY GOODS with a logo of a company that is 

not a manufacturer of these goods, including 
stickers on cars (stickers) with car 
manufacturers' logos, T-shirts with logos, 
drawings, art objects and handmade products 
containing logos and / or brand names. 

 
 ANY NEW OR EXISTING SIM CARDS, as well as any 

telecommunication services and contracts. 
 

 ANY PROGRAMS, including - for unlocking and / 
or hacking / overclock of mobile phones or 
computers. 

 
 ANY GOODS FROM THE CRIMEA, made in Crimea, 

shipped from Crimea, having any relation to 
Crimea or containing in the description the 
word "Krym" or "Crimea". 

 
 ANY GOODS FROM LUGANSK or LUHANSK (including 

Lugansk region), made in LUGANSK (including 
Lugansk region), shipped from LUGANSK 
(including Lugansk region), having any 
relation to LUGANSK (including Lugansk 
region)or containing in the description the 
word " LUGANSK " or “LUHANSK” or “Luhansk 
People's Republic” or "LNR". 

 



 
 ANY GOODS FROM DONETSK (including Donetsk 

region), made in DONETSK (including Donetsk 
region), shipped from DONETSK (including 
Donetsk region), having any relation to 
DONETSK (including Donetsk region)or 
containing in the description the word " 
Donetsk "  or “Donetsk People's Republic” or 
"DNR". 
 

 ANY PRODUCTS WITH GRU (GRU) and FSB (FSB) 
IDENTIFICATION on both the products 
themselves and in the product descriptions, 
as well as replicas of such products, 
including uniforms, documents, awards, 
badges, printed products, including products 
made by these organizations or manufactured 
for use by these organizations, as well as 
any products or product descriptions bearing 
the marking or mentioning in the description 
of the names of organizations under sanctions 
of the USA or the European Union, such as 
Yandex.Money, VTB24, Sberbank (Sberbank) and 
other companies and organizations from the US 
FinCen and OFAC sanctions lists. 

 
 Items that encourage, promote, facilitate or 

instruct others to engage in illegal activity 
 

 Articles made of fur and skins of wild or 
domesticated animals, excluding leather 
jackets, haberdashery and other articles of 
leather and hides of cattle, sheep, pigs, 
rabbits and hares. 

 
 Commodity chemicals 

 
 Lotteries; fantasy sports with cash prizes; 

games of chance with cash prizes; sales of 
in-game currencies; 

 
 Wildlife and domestic animals, including live 

animals, carcasses, body parts, stuffed 
animals, hides, and ivory. 

 
 Live, canned or dried insects (excluding 

insects in amber, resin and / or prisoners in 
other hardened substances in jewelry) 
 

 Seeds and plants, live and dried, including 
medicinal herbs. Excluding wood, wood 
products and ornamental products from dry 
plants. 

 
 ANY NEW BRAND branded clothing of famous 

international brands (such as ADIDAS, PUMA, 
Michael Kors, etc.). 

 
 Any brand used clothes, accessories and 

haberdashery, including shoes and bags valued 
more than $ 400 USD without a Certificate of 
authenticity.  

 



 Parts of human bodies, including exhibits, 
dummies and other imitations of parts of 
human bodies, human organs or tissues, blood 
and its composition, human and animal 
embryos, human remains, including exhumed or 
cremated, as well as human hair (including 
products made from natural human hair, wigs, 
brushes, lining) and teeth. 

 
 ANY SOFTWARE AND SCALE PROGRAM in the form of 

files or file access, including scripts, 
programs for searching for goods, protection 
programs and other programs. 

 
 ANY GPS SATELLITE NAVIGATION EQUIPMENT, new 

or used, with or without software, which is 
used to determine the location of machines or 
equipment (for example: tractors, pipelayers, 
drilling rigs) and is installed by the 
manufacturers of these machines and / or 
equipment, excluding automotive GPS . 

 
 ANY DIGITAL VIDEO or SOUND MEDIA, including 

new or used CD, HDD, USB or DVD, regardless 
of their contents (excluding collectible  
magnetic tape cassettes and records). 

 
 Banknotes, shares, coins, bonds and bills 

(not applicable to items that have only 
collection value). 

 
 Catalytic Converters and Test Tubes. 

 
 Charity, donations and fundraising, including 

Kickstarter and Indigogo (except for 
campaigns previously approved with Western 
Bid). 

 
 Cell phones sold with service contracts. 

 
 Counterfeit currency and stamps, excluding 

art and souvenirs. 
 

 Drugs and narcotic drugs, psychotropic 

substances, including in the form of drugs, 

aerosols, smoke; 

 

 Tobacco, tobacco products and smoking 

objects, hookahs, bongs, electronic 

cigarettes or parts thereof, as well as 

fillers and mixes for hookahs and electronic 

cigarettes. 

 

 Electronics equipment prohibited by the 

Federal Communications Commission (FCC). 

 

 Embargoed Goods. 

 



 Sales of goods prohibited from being shipped 

in the buyer's countries. 

 

 Explosives, fireworks or pyrotechnic devices 

or the supply of materials for them. 

 

 Firearms and any parts thereof, including 

butts, sights and bayonets; excluding belts, 

covers, harness, cartridge belts, holster 

pouches and other devices for carrying and 

storing weapons. 

 

 Cosmetic products applied to the skin and 

hair, including creams, oils, paints, 

shampoos, eye shadows, lipstick, cosmetic 

pencils and bath products. 

 

 Computer games and games for game consoles. 

 

 Gambling. 

 

 Government documents, identity cards and 

licenses, including a passport, employment 

record and other important documents, except 

for photocopies of documents and certificates 

issued by notaries. 

 

 Products related to the work of government 

agencies and the US Army - including the 

operating manual of the aircraft, subway 

employee uniforms, and the US Postal Service 

(USPS), police badges and uniform parts, and 

mail bags. 

 

 Hazardous materials, combustible, corrosive 

substances. 

 

 Reservation of hotels, air tickets, travel 

agency services. 

 

 Profitable information, coupons and 

discounts. 

 

 Multi-level marketing, financial pyramids, 

MLM and similar products. 



 

 Strategic materials, diplomatic or secret 

materials. 

 

 Credit or phone card numbers. 

 

 Pornography and products or access to 

products that is pornographic in nature or 

content. 

 

 US satellite or cable television equipment 

and related hardware 

 

 Software and keys from it delivered by email 

(and any information or software delivered 

via the Internet (via email, website, or 

Fax)). 

 

 Certificates of ownership of real estate and 

other securities. 

 

 Stolen property and property with remote 

registration numbers; stolen goods including 

digital and virtual goods 

 

 promotion of hate, violence, racial or other 

forms of intolerance that is discriminatory 

or the financial exploitation of a crime 

 

 items that are considered obscene; 

 

 products or services identified by government 

agencies to have a high likelihood of being 

fraudulent; 

 

 Sales of any tickets, including lottery 

tickets, travel tickets, tickets to various 

events, flights, tours and travels. 

 

 Crypto-currency, including Bitcoins, etc. 

 

 Hosting services, access to websites, design, 

membership, promotion or reward for 

membership, viewing advertising, as well as 

other bonuses, points or any electronic 



currency or electronic reward, including 

coupons. 

 

 Precious metals (silver, gold, platinum) in 

the form of ore or in ingots, powders or in 

the form of scrap. Trading in coins and 

jewelry made of precious metals is allowed 

after a preliminary interview.  

 

 All types of cold arms, including folding 

knives, knives with spring mechanism and 

penknives, with the blade larger than 9 cm. 

 

 Products that are similar in design to 

civilian and service weapons, markers, 

paintball / airsoft guns and other parts of 

them, stun guns, gas and traumatic guns, 

self-defense tools, such as: gas cartridges 

and sprays containing pepper liquids, brass 

knuckles, clubs, ceramic knives, axes, saws, 

etc. 

 

 Materials that are radioactive and toxic, as 

well as absolutely any reagents and chemical 

compounds containing poison. 

 

 Flammable substances and liquids, including 

zinc powder, acetone, any kind of refill for 

lighters, solvents, regular perfumes in the 

form of perfumes, colognes or toilet water 

(excluding nail polish), enamels and glue. 

 

 Explosive goods (including those under 

pressure, namely: fire extinguishers, 

airbags, scuba tanks, etc.). 

 

 Ozone-depleting and polluting substances (any 

type of aerosols, sprays, disinfectors, self-

grinding, dry ice, herbicides, insecticides, 

pesticides, household and medical waste, 

other hazardous waste). 

 

 Pathogenic and infected substances. 

 

 Items that are prohibited for trade by the 

Convention on International Trade in 



Endangered Species of Wild Fauna and Flora 

(CITES) - for example: stuffed animals, 

skins, bones, tusks of rare animals. 

 

 Hazardous rechargeable batteries, as well as 

used, such as: lead-acid, alkaline, including 

car batteries, lithium without devices, 

damaged or damaged batteries of any type and 

spent their life alkaline, nickel-metal 

hydride (NiMH) or nickel cadmium (NiCd) 

batteries (excluding batteries for mobile 

phones, digital cameras and laptops). 

 

 Works of art and cultural values that must 

undergo mandatory certification. 

 

 Information for adults, on print, audiovisual 

and other media, which can be classified as 

pornography, excluding "toys for adults" 

(condoms and mechanical and electrical 

intimate items, dolls, etc.) or works of art 

(for example: drawing naked nature). 

 

 Information on printed, audiovisual and other 

media aimed at propagating Nazi paraphernalia 

or symbolism, or symbolism or paraphernalia 

similar to Nazi, as well as any products 

aimed at propagating discrimination on any 

grounds, including anti-Semitism. 

 

 Goods that are prohibited from being shipped 

in accordance with the acts of the Universal 

Postal Union and the customs legislation of 

the country of departure / destination. 

 

 Things and objects that, due to their 

properties, can damage the postal premises or 

pose a danger to postal workers, including 

contaminating or damaging (damaging) other 

postal items and postal equipment (graphite 

dust, sand, dry gypsum powder without proper 

packaging etc.) 

 

 Goods containing appeals for the 

implementation and execution of extremist and 



terrorist activities or public support and 

promotion of terrorism. 

 

 Information and propaganda materials that to 

one degree or another can harm the political 

or economic interests of the States Parties 

to the Customs Union to their national 

security, health and morals of citizens. 

Campaign documents or materials made or 

distributed in violation of the requirements 

of the legislation of the States Parties to 

the Customs Union on elections and 

referendums. 

 

 Cultural antiquities and other items of 

archaeological significance. 

 

 Any products for the care and protection of 

plants, any poisons and chemicals. 

 

 Specialized radio receivers for on-air 

technical radio monitoring, as well as all 

scanning radio receivers. 

 

 Specialized devices, technical means with 

which you can penetrate and examine any room, 

as well as unauthorized entry into vehicles, 

and other goods and technologies with the 

help of which it is possible to open locking 

devices, excluding the usual plumbing and 

joinery tools 

 

 Advertising sales. 

 

 Recalled items. 

 

 Copyright protected items, unauthorized 

replicas of licensed merchandises and 

unauthorized distribution of licensed 

merchandise; items that infringe or violate 

any copyright, trademark, right of publicity 

or privacy or any other proprietary right 

under the laws of any jurisdiction; 

 



 Any product or service that directly 

infringes or facilitates infringement upon 

the copyright, patent, trademark, trade 

secrets, proprietary, or privacy rights of 

any third party;  

 

 Products which are not legal in the 

jurisdiction they are being offered in 

 

 Any other merchandise not deemed acceptable 

by Western Bid, Inc. 
 
 
 
 

III.  INCORPORATION INTO USER AGREEMENT 
 
 

Acceptable Use Policy and Prohibited 

Products List are hereby expressly 

incorporated into the Wester Bid’s User 

Agreement 

 

Western Bid, Inc. is located at 3500 West 

Hallandale Beach Blvd, Pembroke Park, Florida FL 

33023, USA.  

 

This Acceptable Use Policy applies to all Western 

Bid clients, suppliers and vendors, and shall be 

effective for all countries in which Western Bid 

renders services. 
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